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Canton Lodge No. 60,  F. & A. M.
Ty E. Youngman (330) 204-1530 ....... W.M.
Christian Vallance (330) 800-5198 ....... S.W.
Bob Wiley (330) 476-9221 ................... J.W.
Gary J. Dressler (330) 833-8219 ............ Sec.
Robert Penix (330) 685-6111 ..........Tyler

Mailing address
836 Market Ave. North

Canton, OH 44702-1021

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.com
Ty E. Youngman, W.M.

TRESTLE BOARD

Wed., Feb. 1, 7:30 p.m. - Stated Meeting
Wed., Feb. 8, 7:00 p.m. - Inspection Practice, Master Mason Degree
Tues., Feb. 14 – Valentine’s Day
Wed., Feb. 15, 7:30 p.m. - Stated Meeting
Wed., Feb. 22, 7:00 p.m. - Inspection Practice, Master Mason Degree
Mon., Feb. 20 – Presidents’ Day
Wed., Feb. 27, 7:00 p.m. – Inspection Practice, Master Mason Degree

Greetings Brethren! Here we are in February, man how time is flying and
inspection for Canton 60 is right around the corner which is: March 8th. Wor.
Bro. Jeff Ward will be reaching out to brothers who are on the Fellow Craft
Team to get all parts covered. Even though we have a lot going, let’s not forget
Valentine’s Day this month. We should take time to show the ladies in our lives
we love and care deeply for them. Their understanding of meetings, practices,
dinners and gatherings is deeply appreciated and without support, would be
difficult to labor and travel. There is a lot happening in February. Here are a few:
Presidents’ Day and George Washington’s Birthday. The Boy Scouts were
incorporated 107 years ago; “Black History Month” and many more interesting
facts. Did you know February 1865 is the only month in recorded history not
to have had a full moon? That being said, the 300th Anniversary Celebration of
the Grand Lodge in England is right around the corner here are some facts
regarding that event with more to come. This will be the Tercentenary
Celebration and it started on 24th of June 1717 with four London Lodges, which
had existed for some time, caming together at the “Goose and Gridiron Tavern”
in St Paul’s Churchyard, declared themselves a Grand Lodge and elected
Anthony Sayer as their Grand Master. This was the first Grand Lodge ever.
More facts about this event will be
forthcoming throughout this year.

I will look forward to seeing you at
inspections around the district, at our
events and stated meetings.

Ty Youngman, W. M.
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Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.comJeffery L. Hager.  W.M.

TRESTLE BOARD

Jeffery L. Hager (330) 704-9959 ........ W.M.
Roger L. Summers (330) 806-3823 ........ S.W.
Steven J. Morosko (330) 497-6773 ........ J.W.
Terry L. Rundquist (330) 492-2574 ........ Sec.
Roger D. Evans (330) 309-6958 .......... Tyler

Mailing  address:
836 Market  Ave. North
Canton, OH 44702-1021

D & J Handyman Services
A Senior Serving Seniors

*Install Assist Bars, Hand Rails, Ramps”
Minor Electrical, Plumbing Repairs

Bro. Don Mellen            (330) 418-0346

Wm. McKinley Lodge No. 431, F. & A. M.

Happiness in the New Year Brethren! Onward and upward into 2017! I wish
to express my fond wishes to all for a wonderful 2017. William McKinley
Lodge 431 will have their annual inspection on Friday, February 3rd.  6:00 p.m.
for dinner and 7:00 p.m. opening of lodge in the Fellow Craft Degree. Hope to
see you all there. Dinner will be $10.00 each and the menu by a local Chef is
being finalized.

Let’s reach out to our sick and distressed brothers these next few tough
months. It’s very easy to get depressed when stuck at home during frigid
temperatures. Even phone calls let someone know you care and can make
someone’s day!

I hope to see as many of you as I possibly during these next few traveling
months. Degree work, fellowship and good food, sounds like a great Masonic
recipe to me!

 *Word of the Month: to instill an
attitude or idea by persistent instruc-
tion.            (Answer on page 11)

Jeff Hager, Worshipful Master

Fri., Feb. 3, 6:00 p.m. – Inspection Dinner
                 7:00 p.m. – Lodge Inspection, Fellow Craft Degree
Fri., Feb. 10, 7:30 p.m. – Stated Meeting, Program, Than and Now
Tues., Feb. 14 – St. Valentine’s Day
Fri., Feb. 17, 7:00 p.m. – Fellow Craft Team Meeting and Practice
Mon., Feb. 20 – Presidents’ Day
Fri., Feb. 24, 7:30 p.m. – Stated Meeting, L.E.O. Program, “Jeopardy”
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Trinity Lodge No. 710, F. & A. M.

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.com

Brad J. Cioca (330) 309-9984 .............. W.M.
Samuel H, Volpe (330 324-1489 ............. S.W.
Rick Oberhauser (330) 352-0180 .......... J.W.
Steve S. DeNayer (330) 966-8748 .......... Sec.
Dennis P. Moriarty (330) 479-9722 ........ Tyler

Mailing address:
836 Market Ave. North

Canton, OH 44702-1021Brad Cioca, W. M.

TRESTLE BOARD

Forest Hill
Cemetery

5001 Everhard Road
NW, Canton, Ohio
Ph: (330) 494-2051

4414 Cleveland Avenue
NW, Canton, Ohio

Ph: (330) 499-7353

Sunset Hills Burial Park
& Memorial Gardens

HARDWARE, PLUMBING, PAINTS &
ELECTRICAL SUPPLIES

2516  WEST  TUSCARAWAS,   CANTON,  OHIO

Bro. Frank Sekeres     Phone (330) 455-9471

Thurs., Feb. 2, 7:30 p.m. – Stated Meeting
Tues., Feb. 14 – St. Valentine’s Day
Thurs., Feb. 16, 6:00 p.m. – Dinner at Kosmos Restaurant
                            7:30 p.m. – Stated Meeting
Mon., Feb. 20 – Presidents’ Day

Hello Brothers! Hope your new year is going well. Trinity Lodge has started
off a little rough trying to get the officers to show up but it’s improving. Trinity
Lodge is going to be having a Valentine’s Day Celebration Dinner on
Thursday, February 16th at Kosmos Restaurant at 6:00 p.m. Those wishing to
attend please e-mail me at bcioca@sssnet.com no later than February 10th so
I may have a head count for reservations. We will soon be scheduling practices
for our upcoming inspection in March.

Also our lodge meetings are the 1st and 3rd Thursdays at 7:30 p.m. every
month from September until June. There was a miscommunication on the
Trestle Board last month which created some confusion. Sincerely

Brad Cioca, W. M.

Moving? Tell the Bulletin!
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Gary Gruber P.M. (330) 361-2077 ..................... Monarch
David Cullison (330) 724-2472 .................... Chief Justice
David W. McIntyre (330) 784-7673 .. Master of Ceremonies
David A. McIntyre P.M. (330) 605-2434 ........... Sec./Treas

Nazir Grotto, M.O.V.P.E.R.
The Home of Fellowship and the Red Carpet Hospitality

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.com

Office: (330) 588-8323
E-mail: nazirgrotto123@aol.com

Mailing Address
Nazir Grotto: C/O  David A. McIntyre

1137 Clarendon Ave. NW
Canton. OH 44708

TRESTLE BOARD

Gary Gruber, Monarch

FAIRCREST DOOR
484-6650

Bro. Bill Bird, Owner
$15 discount with this ad on garage door repairs

4001 Cleveland Ave SW
Garage Door Sales and ServiceGarage Door Sales and ServiceGarage Door Sales and ServiceGarage Door Sales and ServiceGarage Door Sales and Service

Fri. until Sun., Feb., 3 until Feb. 5 - O.G.A. Zone Conference, Springfield Ohio
Tues., Feb. 7 - Daughters of Mokanna, Still Dark
Tues., Feb 14 – St. Valentine’s Day
Wed., Feb. 15 - Nazir Grotto, Still Dark
Mon., Feb. 20 – Presidents’ Day

Monarch’s Message
We are still dark for the month of February. Even though the Grotto has been

dark, we have been active. Several of our Prophets have been traveling and
attending many of the installations of officers in the area. We also will be well
represented at the February Zone Conference in Springfield. Information for
the O.G.A. Conference is now posted on their website http://
www.ohiogrotto.com/

Don’t forget our first Stated Meeting of the year will be March 8th; we will
discuss the possibility of resuming our Spaghetti Dinners.

Gary Gruber, P.M., Monarch

Stamps and More Stamps!
Are you a Philatelist? Would you like to become one? Do you read “Stamp

Act” in the Northern Light? The 86th annual Stamp Show, sponsored by the
McKinley Stamp Club, will be Saturday, March 4th 10:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. and
Sunday. March 5th 10:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m., at St. George Serbian Hall, 4667
Applegrove Street N.W., North Canton. Twenty dealers buying and selling
stamps, and postcards; approximately 45 frames of exhibits. Admission and
Parking are free and handicapped accessible. Children accompanied by an
adult. Contact Dave Pool, (330) 832-5992, lincolnway@sssnet.com visit the
website: mksc.webs.com for information. Dennis Moriarty  (330) 479-9722
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Canton Chapter No. 84, Royal Arch Masons

Larry Haines (330) 316-1183 ............. High Priest
Samuel H, Volpe (330 324-1489 ................. King
Robert R. Smith (330) 479-6029 ...................... Scribe
Steve S. DeNayer (330) 966-8748................ Secretary

Mailing address:
2180 Zircon St NE

Canton, OH 44721-1737

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.com

TRESTLE BOARD

Larry Haines, High Priest

Twenty-first Masonic District February Inspection Schedule
Fri., Feb. 3, 7:00 p.m. - Wm McKinley 431, F.C. Refresh. Landals, Muehlenbein
Wed., Feb.8, 7:00 p.m. – Tuscarawas 59, E.A. Refresh. Wallick, Schario
Sat., Feb. 11, 7:00 p.m. - Caldwell 330, F.C. Refresh. Hopkins, Schario
Mon., Feb. 13, 7:00 p.m. – New Philadelphia 177, E.A. Refresh. Landals, Muehlenbein
Wed., Feb. 15, 7:00 p.m. – Ashlar 639, M.M. Refresh. Murphy, Landals
Tues., Feb. 21, 7:00 p.m. - Barberton 750, M.M. Refresh. Hopkins, Schario
Thurs., Feb. 23, 7:00 p.m. - Summit 213, F.C. Refresh. Murphy, Tanner
Tues., Feb. 28, 7:00 p.m. - Conrad 271, E.A. Refresh. Wallick, Tanner

Twenty-first Masonic District March Inspection Schedule

Hello Companions! I hope everyone is warm and safe. It is already time for
our annual inspection and I believe we are pretty close to being ready and I am
confident that we will do very well.

Winter can be a difficult time to get around for many of our members. I would
challenge you all to reach out to a companion that you have not seen at our
meetings and ask them to come to our inspection. Offer them a ride or just say
we miss them.

Larry Haines, High Priest   

Wed., Mar. 8, 7:00 p.m. - Canton 60, M.M. Dinner, Hopkins, Tanner
Mon., Mar. 13, 7:00 p.m. - Port Washington 202, M.M. Ref. Wallick, Schario
Sat., Mar. 18, 7:00 p.m. - Hudson 510,  E.A. Refresh. Murphy, Landals
Tues., Mar. 21, 7:00 p.m. – Victory 649, E.A. Refresh. Murphy, Tanner
Thurs., Mar. 23, 7:00 p.m. - Trinity 710, M.M. Dinner, Landals, Schario
Tues., Mae. 28, 7:00 p.m. - Stow 768, F.C.  Refresh. Wallick, Tanner

Mon., Feb. 13, 7:00 p.m. – Most Excellent Master Degree Practice
Tues., Feb. 14 – St. Valentine’s Day
Mon., Feb. 20 – Presidents’ Day
Tues., Feb. 21, 7:00 p.m. – Stated Meeting
Mon., Feb. 27, 7:30 p.m. – Inspection, Most Excellent Master Degree

Continued on page 7
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Brad J. Cioca, Master

Canton Council No. 35, Royal & Select Masons

Brad J. Cioca (330) 309-9984 ..............................  Master
Samuel H, Volpe (330 324-1489 .............. Deputy Master
Robert H.Wiley (330) 476-9221 ........  Principal Conductor
Steve S. DeNayer (330) 966-8748 ................. Recorder

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.com

                      Mailing Address:
2180 Zircon St. NE

Canton, OH 44721-1737

TRESTLE BOARD

State Lic. No. 15397

Commercial. Industrial.
Residential. Engineering.

    F: 330-494-7315  P: 330-494-3560

     501 Applegrove St NW
     North Canton, OH 44720

      www.wwschaub.com

Tues., Feb. 14 – St. Valentine’s Day
Mon., Feb. 20 – Presidents’ Day
Tues., Feb. 21, 7:45 p.m. – Stated Meeting

Hello Companions! There is not much to report. We will be scheduling a
Royal Master Degree probably in March. Please refer to the Grand Council
webpage to view the inspection schedule for the different Councils.

Our Stated Meeting are on the 3rd Tuesday of the month at 7:45 p.m. Please
come and support your council. Sincerely

Brad Cioca, Master

Twenty-first Masonic District April Inspection Schedule

Mon., Apr. 3, 7:00 p.m. - Mystic Tie 194, F.C. Refresh, Wallick,Muehlenbein
Wed., Apr. 5, 7:00 p.m. - Cuyahoga Falls 735, M.M. Refresh. Landals, Tanner
Sat., Apr. 8, 7:00 p.m. - Meridiun Sun 69, M.M. Dinner, Murphy, Landals
Tues., Apr. 18, 7:00 p.m. – National 568, F.C. Dinner, Hopkins, Muehlenbein
Mon., Apr. 24, 7:00 p.m. - Mt. Akra 680, M.M. Dinner,  Murphy, Tanner
Thurs., Apr. 27, 7:00 p.m. – Coventry-Akron 83, F.C., R efresh. Hopkins, Landa

You have not lived a perfect day, even though you have earned your money, unless you
have done something for someone who will never be able to repay you.  Ruth Smeltzer

Continued from page 6
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William D. Stratton (330) 628-1287 ................ Commander
Robert H.Wiley (330) 476-9221 .................. Generalissimo
Larry Haines (330) 316-1183 .................... Captain General
Robert R. Smith (330) 477-8125 ........................ Recorder

Mailing Address:
836 Market Ave. North

Canton, OH 44702-1021

Canton Commandery No. 38, Knights Templar

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.com

TRESTLE BOARD

William D. Stratton, Commander

FORMET-CLEVENGER

& GORDON
Funeral Home

456-4766

1803 North Cleveland Ave.
Canton, Ohio

E.Spencer Gordon

Greetings Sir Knights! A huge thank you to all the Sir Knights who took part
in our Inspection and also Diane Phillips and her crew who cooked our dinner!
It was a great success. Thanks again!

We do have a couple more candidates we need to confer work upon. Also
we have an “All Degree Day” Saturday, May 6th and hopefully we get a number
of petitions for this special day. This day is for all three bodies in our York Rite.

As you know, we prepare a dinner each month for Scottish Rite and some
luncheons for other different bodies; come out and help if you are able and
enjoy a fun afternoon.

Wishing you and that special lady in your live a “Happy Valentine’s Day”
and hope to see you at our York Rite
Meetings soon!

Fraternally
Bill Stratton, Commander

Tues., Feb. 14 – St. Valentine’s Day
Mon., Feb. 20 – Presidents’ Day
Tues., Feb. 21, 8:30 p.m. – Stated Meeting

MARTELET RENTALS
Housing with Understanding

330-492-3689

Failure is part of the past;
Success is the future.
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Immortalize Your Memories!
The Canton Masonic Association is announcing an annual fundraiser, “The

Perfect Ashlar Guild,” which will provide us the opportunity to immortalize our
Masonic memories by contributing to the efforts of preserving and improving
our Temple and establishing an endowment fund. The annual campaign is
structured in four categories with specific contribution levels as shown below:

The Entered Apprentice level – a contribution of $250.00
The Fellow Craft level – a contribution of $500.00
The Master Mason level – a contribution of $1000.00
The Legacy Society level – requires that the Canton Masonic Association be

named in your Last-will-and-testament with a letter sent to the Association
specifying the same.

Pledge forms are available at the Temple and provide for contributions by
check, credit cards and even appreciated stocks. You may also contribute
monthly via credit card by specifying that option. You or relatives of passed
Brethren, may honor their memories by designating them on the “Pledge
Form.” What a great way to be remembered.

Contributors, unless one wishes to remain anonymous, will be published in
this publication and will also be displayed on the newly installed flat screen
television at the rear entrance of the Temple. Immortalizing our Memories and
safeguard the future of where it all began! Feel free to contact any of the
members of your Masonic Association with questions.

United Grand Lodge History by: Dr. Anderson
It is fitting but still hard to believe that the humble beginning of Speculative

Masonry’s birth was on the second floor of a London Tavern but, on the 24th

day of June, 1717, four fledging London Lodges, who had existed for some
time, came together at the “Goose and Gridiron Tavern” in St Paul’s
Churchyard, declared themselves a Grand Lodge and elected Anthony Sayer
as their Grand Master. This was the first Grand Lodge ever and chartered many
lodges throughout the world. The four Lodges which effected the formation of
the Premier Grand Lodge are referred to as: “‘The Four Old Lodges.” They were
known by the names of the taverns or ale houses where they met. The
distinction between ale-houses and taverns, if any, is probably
inconsequential. Dr. Anderson lists the “Four Old Lodges” as:

1. At the Goose and Gridiron Ale-house in St. Paul’s Churchyard.
2. At the Crown Ale-house in Parker’s Lane near Drury Lane.
3. At the Apple-Tree Tavern in Charles Street, Covent Garden.
4. At the Rummer and Grapes Tavern in Channel Row, Westminster.
Saturday, June 24th, St. John the Baptist Day, 2017, the 21st Masonic District

will celebrate the 300 year Tercentennial of the United Grand Lodge of
England. Details are still in committee!                  (Picture on page 11)
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Masonic Association
Rules Have Changed For Renting Temple Facilities

The Canton Masonic Association again announces the availability of the
Canton Masonic Temple for rental for special events. The Association is
seeking rental agreements in order to facilitate the use of the Temple and help
maintain solvency. Host your wedding reception, graduation party, bridal
shower, baby shower, birthday party or any other special event. With the
passing of the alcohol legislation at this past Grand Lodge Annual
Communication, we are now able to have wedding receptions with alcohol
present; restrictions do apply. There is a minimum charge, followed by an
hourly rate up to a maximum charge. Please pass this information on to those
looking for a venue. Non-Masonic affiliated are welcome. To sign an
agreement or for quote contact: the Canton Masonic Association at (330) 455-
6300 e-mail Bill Stratton at cantonmanager@yahoo.com

After more years than I care to count, Glenn Owens, Secretary/Treasurer of
the Masonic Bulletin has decided to retire from his post. Glenn, along with his
other Masonic duties, kept the books like a pro, negotiated printing costs like
a true wrangler, invoiced the lodges and advertisers and paid all the bills
keeping the Bulletin solvent through the years; and through all the turmoil of
publishing every month on time, tracking down those who forgot their payment
obligations, keeping the United Stated Postal Service satisfied with postage
payments, maintaining the Masonic Association Postage Permit and keeping
track of the whole thing, Glenn would come to the Bulletin executive meetings
and comely say “check’s in the mail.” Nothing seemed to rattle Glenn! That’s
probably why he was able to carry the weight of the task and smile. Many a
brother may remember the Masonic Bulletin when it had many employees
some years ago, used the Address-a-graph-malty-graph machinery housed at
the Masonic Temple, to address 6,500 Bulletins every month, 12 months a year.
They had to be sorted into districts and delivered to the post office on time.
Glenn was always the calm one assuring everyone it will happen, do not worry.

We’re going to miss your input Glenn. Enjoy your freedom from slavery and
always remember the Bulletin is still alive and strong today because of brethren
like you. Good Luck! God Bless!

“Bobel” Editor, Masonic Bulletin

Glenn Calls it Quits!
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836 Market Ave. North
Canton, Ohio 44702-1021

(330) 455-6300
E-Mail: mytext05@neo.rr.com

Web Site: www.cantonfreemasons.com
- PUBLICATIONS  COMMITTEE -

President .............. Mark J. Gold  (704-8344)
Vice President Stephen Morosko(495-8324)
Sec./Treasurer ................................................
Editor ........... Robert R. Martelet (492-3689)
Web Master ... Stephen Morosko (495-8324)
Canton No. 60  Ty E. Youngman (204-1530)
McKinley No. 431 ........... Jeffery L. Hager (704-9959)
Trinity No. 710 ................... Brad J. Cioca (309-9984)
Council No. 35 ................... Brac J. Cioca (309-9984)
Chapter No. 84 ................... Larry Haines (316-1183)
K.T. No. 38 ................ William D. Stratton (628-1287)
Nazir Grotto ....................... Gary Gruber (361-2077)
MW&D Assoc. .................... Dan Schario (495-3872)
DeMolay ...................... Michael R. Cassel (439-7297)
Rainbow ........................... Diane Phillips (868-3262)
Masonic Temple .................. (330) 455-6300
A.A.S.R., Valley of Canton . (330) 455-2321
Nazir Grotto ........................ (330) 588-8323

Next Issue Deadline
Articles for the March, 2017 issue

of the Masonic Bulletin are due
Friday, February 10, 2017.

Advertising space in the Masonic
Bulletin may be purchased at a cost of
$23.00 per column inch per issue.

THE MASONIC BULLETIN
© Copyright, 2004 All rights reserved.

Masters, Wardens & Deacons
Association of Stark County

TRESTLE BOARD

Sat., Feb. 18, 10:00 a.m. - Canton
   Masonic Temple, M.M. Degree, 1st Section
Sat., Mar. 4, 10:00 a.m. - Clinton Lodge
              Massillon, M.M. Degree, 2nd Section

Goose and Gridiron Tavern, England
First Hone of United Grand Lodge

Wm. McKinley Lodge
No. 431, F. & A. M.

Word of the month:
Inculcate

Answering after being asked how
old she was, a Valentine recipient
reasoned; now let’s see, John was 30
when we were married and he is now
60, so that makes him twice as old. I
was only 18 so that makes me 36
now. Happy Valentine’s Day!

Valentine’s Day New Math

We have been informed that the
“Stop Action Ritual Meetings” have
been well attended and that is a real
good sign. Attitudes, communication
methods, meeting place and even
brethren my change but, the ritual is
the heart of Masonry and should be
preserved at great cost. It is written in
“Old English” style and reminds us of
our 300 year heritage and dedication
of our ancient brethren.

Bulletin Steff
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